Diocese of Harrisburg
Cursillo Secretariat Meeting 
June 7, 2016

[bookmark: _GoBack]Attendance: Spiritual Advisor: Fr. William Weary, Lay Director: Betty Berry, Tina Stryker, Phil Talarico, Ron Borza, Wendy Vogt, Yolanda Bermundo, Rose Guerrini, and Attendees Harris Kalemtis, David Kalemtis, and Steve Troelsch.

Opening Prayer led by Steve Troelsch followed by group reunion.
Minutes: Corrections of May minutes were discussed and corrections will be made and submitted for final approval at July Secretariat Meeting. 

Treasurer’s Report: Phil presented the Treasurer’s Report. The report was accepted as presented.
Committee Reports: 
Pre-Cursillo: Wendy Vogt submitted a written report listing the persons who have filled out applications and submitted them to attend the Cursillo Weekends. Nine men and five women are currently signed up to attend the next Weekends. Discussion:
· The Harrisburg website says to send the candidate application to Wendy Vogt. This could be the cause of the sponsor’s application not accompanying the candidate application. This will be reviewed and updated accordingly. An update of the sponsorship form may be needed.
· Up-to-date Secretariat for 2015/16 
Cursillo: Ron Borza submitted Cursillo Committee report.
· Fr. Weary will be the Spiritual Advisor for the Women’s Weekend.  A schedule of upcoming team meeting dates will be forthcoming. 
· Securing a second spiritual advisor for the weekend. Fr. Weary will check with the new pastor of St. Pius X, Fr. Tocura, to see if he could be available to assist with the Sacrament of Reconciliation for the Cursillo weekends in August.
· Discussion of the site in Abbottstown and possible dates for next year. Paradise School uses Spring Groves School District Calendar. Some of the Secretariat Members are interested in visiting this site. Benefits of the site include multiple people in a room, shower, no distractions and peaceful, chapel holds 200-300 people, no insurance fee for the weekend, $750 stipend given to facility to cover costs, air conditioning, large spaces, state of the art kitchen with walk-in refrigerator, and an elevator. A negative attribute is that the site is rustic and needs upgraded. 
· The Cost for the men’s and women’s Cursillo weekends will be $125. 
Post-Cursillo: Yolanda Bermundo submitted the Post Cursillo Report attached.  Bishop Gainer stopped in at the Secretariat Meeting, and was invited to be the main Celebrate for Mass at the October Grand Ultreya. Fr. Weary and possibly Fr. Rodriguez would co-celebrate the Mass.  He asked that the invitation be sent to his office to be placed on his schedule. 
Yolanda Bermundo and Robbie Davis have a spread sheet of cursillista contacts and will pass them on to Roseann.  
School of Leaders: Robbie Davis reported via email that Mary will run the June School of Leaders. Jim Gontis will present Chapter 47 and Mary Chapter 9.     
Communications: Tina Stryker and Terri DiBacco had no report to present. Questions concerning The New Day were asked. But, no new information was available. 
Old Business:  A reminder to attend National Encounter August 4-7, 2016. Phil is going to Selinsgrove to inventory supplies and to locate bibles. It is possible National has a Pilgrim’s Guide Swap and Phil will inquire into this. He wants to know who has what because he needs to order for the next two weekends. There are no bibles in the shed. If anybody has anything including catechisms, Phil needs to know so he can order.
New Business: 
Election of New Officers
Post-Cursillo Committee Chair:  Roseann Guerrini was elected to the office of Post-Cursillo Committee Chair. Scott Major is to be contacted to verify if he will co-chair the committee with Roseann. 
Study Committee Chair:  Roberta Davis was elected to the office of Study Committee Chair.  She has been serving as Study Committee Chair since January, 2016 to complete a term vacated by Mary Ridder.
The Fundamental Ideas of the Cursillo Movement (Paulus Publications Inc.)  The updated version has been released and is available to be ordered from National.  The Pontifical Council has adopted the book. It’s much improved and easier to read. 
2016-2017 Secretariat – Diocese of Harrisburg:  A listing of current Secretariat members for 2016-2017 will be updated and released in the near future.
CDC Survey Review
The CDC review will continue with the new Secretariat.
Closing Prayer and Blessing by Fr. Weary
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, July 5, 2016 from 7:00-9:00 pm.
Christina Stryker (Tina)
June 21, 2016
